

TODD GLORIA

MAYOR

MEMORANDUM

DATE: March 2, 2023

TO: Honorable Council President Sean Elo-Rivera

Honorable Councilmembers

FROM: Mayor Todd Gloria

SUBJECT: Reappointments to the Privacy Advisory Board

I am reappointing Ike Anyanetu, Dr. Mihir Bellare, Dr. R. Lee Brown, and Lee Duran to the Privacy Advisory Board.

Mr. Anyanetu is a co-founder of San Diego Privacy, a community organization focused on advancing the practice and understanding of privacy in the lives of San Diegans. In 2020, Mr. Anyanetu launched a study of the California Privacy Rights Act of 2020. He worked among other community members to understand privacy-related concerns surrounding the CPRA and then helped create a community guide to understanding the CPRA. He is being reappointed to a two-year term ending March 15, 2025.

Dr. Bellare is an expert in cryptography with experience evaluating privacy-related concerns, risks, and solutions. He co-developed cryptography that is in daily use to secure internet communications. Currently, he serves as a professor in the Department of Computer Science and Engineering at the University of California San Diego (UCSD). He obtained his Bachelor of Science from California Institute of Technology and his Ph.D. from the Massachusetts Institute of Technology. He is being reappointed to a two-year term ending March 15, 2025.

Dr. Brown is research faculty at San Diego State University focused on law enforcement oversight and collaboration. In this role, he creates human factor psychological coping mechanisms for first responders, law enforcement, and Fire Departments to use during extreme events to reduce anxiety, fear, and errors. Through his mediation efforts, Dr. Brown has cultivated and improved community-based, cross-cultural relationships between regional law enforcement agencies and the communities they serve. He holds a master's degree in Cross-Cultural Counseling from San Diego State University, a doctorate in Leadership Studies from the University of San Diego, and

Page 2 Honorable Sean Elo-Rivera, Council President Honorable Councilmembers

Mediation and Arbitration certifications from the University of San Diego School of Law. He is being reappointed to a two-year term ending March 15, 2025.

Mr. Duran is a certified public accountant (CPA) with over 30 years of professional experience serving various technology and service industries. He recently retired as an assurance services partner of the San Diego office of BDO. He is a member of the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants, the California State Society of Certified Public Accountants, and the San Diego State University School of Accountancy Advisory Board Chair. He earned a bachelor's degree in Accounting from San Diego State University and a master's degree in International Management from the Thunderbird School of Global Management. Mr. Duran is being reappointed to a two-year term ending March 15, 2025.

MTG:cwd

cc: Honorable Mara Elliott, City Attorney
Diana Fuentes, Interim City Clerk
Charles Modica, Independent Budget Analyst